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“Right and Left”
by Baylor Delaune

Junior, Baylor, is an honor roll student and is a member of the Art III Honors
class. He is a member of Saint Paul’s Wrestling Team and was the State Runner-
Up in the 2022 JV State Championships last year. He will be battling for a

starting spot on the varsity team this year. Additionally, Baylor enjoys hunting
and fishing.

October 31, 2022



Concern for the Faith in the

/ v Poor & Social \ Prcscn;c of
Justice Go
# amn/ /Vea/& )

Respect
for all

Persons

Quality

Education

Inclusive
Community

Friends and Alumni of Saint Paul’s School,

I hope this finds you well and having attended some of our recent
events further fortifying your Saint Paul’s experience.

Many thanks to all who supported our Homecoming festivities and the sold out

Joseph A. Champagne, Jr./Gene Bennett Memorial Golf Tournament on Friday, September 30 as well as
our fourth annual Legacy Lunch which continues to be a truly special occasion. Enjoy the further
coverage later in this edition.

Attention All Alumni Veterans - We are honored to recognize our Veteran Alumni on the Friedman
Memorial Plaque which is updated annually. Click HERE for more information. The deadline for this
year’s submission is November 14, 2022, and the plaque will reflect the newly submitted names shortly
after the first of the New Year.

Please also mark your calendar and Save the Date for our most highly anticipated Alumni Events and
remain on the lookout for a few more:

Monday, December 26, 2022 - Christmas On Columbia - from 6 to 9 pm at the Columbia Street Tap
Room, Seiler Bar and Patio.

Saturday, April 22, 2023 - Annual Crawfish Cook-Off and Reunion Weekend

As always, please let me know if you have any further questions, comments or suggestions. 985-892-3200
ext 1971 or aln@stpauls.com.

Respectfully, Al Nastasi *91

Members of the class of 1998 served
as escorts for this year’s
Homecoming Court. Pictured at left
L-R are: Scott Gristina, Brent
Leguin, David Billiot, Martin de
Laureal, Chris Combs, Matt
Mauldin, and Pat Alexius.

8

Saint Paul Our Patron...Pray For Us


https://www.stpauls.com/alumni/alumni-veterans/

Joseph A. Champagne, Jr. / Gene Bennett Memorial Golf Tournament |

Clark’79, and Jay Blossman ‘82

Gold Sponsors
American Bank & Trust

Burvant Family Dentistry
Copperstill Marketplace
Greenleaf Architects, APAC
Farm Bureau — Chad Roig
Fire & Safety Commodities
FLWB Architects, AP

Cart Sponsor

New Orleans Original Daiquiris  Forest Manor Nursing and Rehabilitation

Gulf Mechanical Co., LLC
Joe’s Shoe Store
Mr. and Mrs. Darren Martin
Parish Concrete, LLC
Republic Services
The Paretti Family of Dealerships

Bennett’s Backboards
Law Office of Jerry Smith

Driving Range Sponsor
Geophysical Pursuit, Inc.

Fish Fry Sponsor
CM Combs Construction, LLC

Blue Sponsors
Angel Oak Home Loans
Daniel J. Fields Consulting, LLC

DonahueFavret Contractors

Putting Green Sponsor
Pine Grove Lighting and Electrical

Supply Erwin Insurance Agency
. Hancock Whitney Bank
White Sponsors e
Allstate Insurance-Ricky Walmsley Oakview Carwash/
Biz Lift Marketing Solutions Lucien T. Vivien & Associates
Dr. Todd S. Brasuell Pediatric Dentistry .
i s G MEP Engineers
Health Source of Covington P& W Industries
High Tide Consultants, LLC . Regions Bz'mk'
IBOS Roofing Riverbend Shipping

Schindler Elevator Corporation
Sciortino Financial, LLC
Stoble Land Services, LLC
Talley, Anthony, Hughes, & Knight
Saint Paul’s Class of 1973

Theriot’s Custom Pools

Liberty Self Storage
Louisiana Seafood
NDS/CASPR
Patrick Barousse, MD Orthopedic
Foot & Ankle Specialist
Pelican Pointe Carwash
Rocket Mule — Junk Removal
Staines, Eppling & Kenney, LLC Hole in One SPOHSOIS

Banner Ford & Chevrolet
Food Sponsors

Angel Oak Home Loans Greenleaf Architects, APAC
Chick-fil-A of Covington LOLA
PJ’s Coffee of New Orleans

Fat Boys Pizza
Geaux Creole

Wolf Sponsor: Porter Trimble ‘79, Pen

WINNERS

Low Gross
15t Place- Kent Amacker,
Erik Germany, Mike
Rodasta, Corey Theriot
22d Place- Todd Burral,
TC Ford, Stephen Mortt,
Richard Newberry
31d Place- Chris Cross,
Rick Hart, Rick Ragan,
Ricky Wendel

Low Net
15t Place- Chris
Capdeboscq, Noah
Caserta, Jay Caserta, Mike
McLachlan
27d Place- Ben Bucy,
David Kent, Bryan
Huvall, Chav Pierce
3t Place- John Curren,
Paul Davis, Tad Dowd, TJ
Mawhinney

Longest Drive-Hole 18
Chris Capdeboscq

Closest to the Hole - #1
Roger Cuevas

Closet to the Hole - #8
Chris Capdeboscq

Closet to the Hole - #12
Paul Davis

Closet to the Hole - #15

Lee Cannizaro

Closet to the Line
Sean Garcia

Champagne’s Chips
Jay Caserta

Putting Green
Sean Garcia
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Joseph A. Champagne, Jr. / Gene Bennett Golf Tournament (continued) |

Pictured at left L-R are the first place winners of the

Low Gross competition: Mike Rodasta, Kent
Amacker, Corey Theriot, and Erik Germany.

Pictured at right L-R are the first place winners
of the Low Net competition: Mike McLachlan,
Chris Capdeboscq, Noah Caserta, and Jay

Caserta.

At right, L-R are the third place winners of the
lowest net score. They are: T] Mawhinney, John
Curren, Paul Davis, and Tad Dowd.




Alumni Profile

Cameron Robichaux ‘13

Family: Married to
Jenna Robichaux. My
family also includes my
father and mother, Craig
and Leanne Robichaux,
and two brothers Jared
and Spencer Robichaux

Education: Bachelor of
Science in Psychology
from Louisiana State
University; Juris Doctor
in Civil Law from
Loyola University New
Orleans, College of Law

Occupation: Attorney
with Talley Anthony
Hughes & Knight, LLC

4 TALLEY ANTHONY

HUGHES & KNIGHT, LLC.

What is your favorite memory at Saint Paul’s? Despite winning 2 State Championships,
and setting the school record in the pole vault, my favorite memory at Saint Paul’s was the
Track and Field team winning the District Championship by 1/2 point my senior year.
Every single point and every member of the team was necessary to win. All of our hard
work, countless hours of practice, and sweating in the spring heat paid off when we were
handed the trophy late that night. A special shout out to Zachary Albright who anchored
the 4x400m relay, the last event, scoring 1 point securing the victory. That one point left us
the 1/2 point lead over Ponchatoula High School who won the 4x400m relay. I keep the
celebratory photo with the whole team in my office still

Do you have any other family members currently attending or who have attended
Saint Paul’s? My two brothers, Jared ‘09 and Spencer ‘07 Robichaux attended Saint Paul’s
as well as my father Craig Robichaux 78. Additionally, my uncle, Wayne Pechon 78 and
cousins, Trent ‘10 and Brendan Pechon ‘08 also attended Saint Paul’s.

Who was your favorite or most impactful teacher? My favorite teacher was not actually
my teacher, but rather the principal, Brother Raymond Bulliard, FSC. Brother Ray guided
the students by recognizing their accomplishments for any task imaginable at assemblies,
serving lunch where he greeted everyone by name and asked how your family was doing,
and by giving countless speeches on new words and how the words should help us be better
men. For example, we should recognize an afflatus to be salubrious men and not act in
deleterious ways. Aside from his general care for each student, his speeches on irregular pearl
(Baroque) music taught us about the change of seasons with Vivaldi, and welcomed Jesus
near Christmas with Handel. He always transitioned us through the school year and helped
us focus on what matters in life. He always reminded us that we are the building blocks of
the edifice of the mystical Lord our God. He repeated at the end of each assembly, the light
of the candle is extinguished, but what it represents, the love of God, will never be
extinguished. These are the lessons that I use far more than calculus on any given day.

What advice would you give to current students or young alumni? I will give the same
advice I received in 8% grade -- get involved! If you see a club, team, or extracurricular
activity that intrigues you, get involved. You will be amazed at the lifelong friends you may
meet over a shared hobby, or memories you will share with your Saint Paul’s brothers.

Why do you continue to support the Saint Paul’s mission? I credit Saint Paul’s as a
formative experience in my life helping to transition from childhood to adulthood. Much of
the professional success can be attributed to lessons learned both academically, socially, and
spiritually. I support Saint Paul’s so it can continue to do the same for aspiring young men.

Why would you encourage young men to consider attending Saint Paul’s? Saint Paul’s
is a great place to grow up. The North Shore is blessed with an abundance of quality
schools, but none compare to Saint Paul’s academically or the lasting brotherhood it
provides. The memories I share with my classmates and fellow alumni all lead back to Saint
Paul’s being a great place to grow up.

What would you describe as your greatest takeaway from Saint Paul’s? At ten years out,
my greatest takeaway is the memories I have. Saint Paul’s was an integral part in allowing
me to become a lawyer through its excellent education. It was transformative in assisting in
maturing me and building a solid spiritual and moral base, which I fall back on often;
however, nothing beats the memories of sitting under the various pavilions spending

time with my friends. L
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Alumni Breakfast

On Tuesday, October 18, the Pack was strengthened with the attendance of several alumni joining us for
a breakfast, a general alumni meeting, and today's iteration of Brother Ray's President's Assembly still
steeped in those same traditions we experienced decades ago. Many thanks to all who shared their
morning with us and to The Fat Spoon Café for providing us with a hearty breakfast.

| Wolves of all generations enjoy a
moment sitting amongst the student

body of 2022.

Brothers enjoy breakfast and
coffee with a teaspoon of a tall
tale and remember when!

Class of 1975

The Class of '75 continues to meet with
regularity and shared a photo of their
10/21/22 lunch at Mandinas. What an
exceptional Pack of Wolves! Pictured at left
front row L-R are: Glenn Warner, Billy
Mitchell, Steve Vallette, Glen Fontan,
Sammy Spalitta, and Frank Dinicola. Back
row L-R are: Hank Buchholz, Rick Blount,
3 Rick Beter, Warren Illing, Kingsley Skinner,

I Mark Grush, Chip Comeaux, Jimmy
Kasischke, Ty Bulliard, Will Gassen, and
Mike Comeaux.
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Legacy Lunch

On Thursday, October 20, we were both blessed and honored to host our fourth annual Legacy Lunch in
the fall semester. A robust pack of Legacy Wolves composed of students, fathers and grandfathers
enjoyed lunch with each other as well as with their brothers of all generations. What a special bond to
share with one another and the Saint Paul's community! Guests were treated to a fine meal from LOLA
Restaurant and Chef Keith Frentz ‘96, as well as to one of Brother Ray's finest. He spoke on the
significance of relationships both familial and communal as they pertain to being a legacy affiliation and

to the wonderful opportunity of a shared Saint Paul's experience. Our students sincerely seemed to hang
on his every word and the pride they exhibited in being part of such a connection was truly palpable.

We look forward to continuing this special tradition for years to come!

by Al Nastasi ‘91

Brother Ray addresses the large group of grandfathers, fathers,
and sons at the fourth annual Legacy Lunch.

SAINT PAUL';
WRLSTLING
==}

Saint Paul’s Alumni Director and
Legacy Lunch organizer, Al Nastasi
’91, spends time with his son,

Rhett’25.

Three generations of Saint Paul’s students enjoy the Legacy
Lunch. Pictured L-R are: Chad Delaune 92 with his son
Daren 23, George Boudreaux ‘65, father-in-law of Chad,
father of Josh Boudreaux, and grandfather of Daren and
Talon, and Talon Boudreaux ‘24 and his dad Josh °99.

Page 7



Legacy Lunch (condnucd)

Guests enjoy a delicious meal of Caesar salad, paneed
chicken with potatoes and green beans with cookies for
dessert.

Rusty Meyer ‘92 is proud to pose with his sons,
Domenic 24 and Dante 27 Meyer.

At right, junior Kaiden Klebba ’24,
enjoys the afternoon with grandpa

Peter Klebba 73

Klse Zﬁ O Mex af fac/

Dr. Romeo "Romy" Hernandez, father-in-law of Greg Pellegrini '86,
and grandfather of Jack '19 and Max '23 Pellegrini
Mr. Joseph Sciortino, grandfather of Casey '10 and Collin '13 D'Angelo
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Klse Zﬂ O Mex af ?ﬂdl (continued)

Mrt. Jon Craig, AFSC, long-time Saint Paul’s faculty member passed away after a lengthy
illness. Jon was a legend at Saint Paul’s, having begun his teaching career here in 1978 as a
biology teacher. He quickly “rose in the ranks” to the position of Science Department
Chair, revamping the science curriculum, improving teacher and student accountability,
and inserting innovative and relevant teaching methods. In the mid-1990’s, computers
were becoming the rage, and Jon was a driving force in keeping Saint Paul’s abreast of the
latest. He switched from science teaching to the first ever Technology Director, installing
the first school-wide computer network, helping decide what platforms would be used,

and learning all he could to help teachers adapt and incorporate the latest in technology
into their lesson plans. Jon was so influential that he was awarded one of the first Brother
Charles Crouzet Awards and eventually would be honored by the Brothers of the
Christian Schools as an Affiliated Member of the Institute in recognition of his devotion
to Lasallian education at Saint Paul’s School. Jon is survived by his wife Kathleen,
daughter Kathy, son-in-law Mike Holmes, Saint Paul’s current Technology Director, and
grandchildren Kristen and Jonathan Holmes.

Mr. Mike McMurry, Class of 1963 and long time employee in Saint Paul’s Finance

Office, passed away on Saturday, October 22. During his time as a student, Mike was an
outstanding student and athlete — especially on the basketball court. Among his many
athletic accomplishments, Mike was honored as a Saint Paul’s 1000 point shooter during
his high school basketball career. Additionally, he was a recipient of the Jimmy Dunn
Award which is awarded to the best overall athlete and was inducted into Saint Paul’s
Athletic Hall of Fame. Following his college graduation, Mike came to work in Saint
Paul’s Finance Office as an accountant. For many years, he assisted the CFOs with
keeping excellent financial records and helping the Presidents insure the financial stability
of the school. When the Brothers’ Provincial headquarters moved to Covington, Mike

went to work for the Brothers, again in his role as accountant. For the past few years,
Mike has been a victim of Lou Gehrig's disease (ALS), which ultimately claimed his life.
A few years ago, he appeared at a President’s assembly and with a computer-aided voice
program, addressed the students — encouraging them to accept the trials in their lives, to
love their time at Saint Paul’s, and to never abandon their faith in Almighty God. Mike is
survived by his wife Deidre, son Michael, Class of 1993, and many other family members
and friends.

by Brother Ray Bulliard, FSC

Lternal rest grant wtil them, O Lord] and lot perpetual light shire wpon then.

ﬁﬁ?F
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Veterans Plaque

In 2012, at the bequest and generosity of the estate of Mr. Harry G.
Friedman, Class of 1933, a memorial plaque was designed and hung in the
Eastern hallway in the lobby of LaSalle Hall. It was dedicated to the Memory
of Mr. Harry Friedman and that of his brother, USA Lt. Col. Joseph Bernard
Friedman, Saint Paul's College 1935. Additional language on the plaque is as
follows: “Honoring the memory of all the Saint Paul's Alumni who practiced

the values learned at Saint Paul's by their patriotic service in the United States Military.”

Over 200 Alumni are presently represented on the plaque which resides in the hallway of La Salle Hall
adjacent to our former ROTC classroom. As Veterans Day approaches, we would like to once again
petition our Alumni base to identify any additional veterans and give proper recognition to all who have
served our country.

If you are a veteran and would like to be recognized on the plaque, please email your response to the
following to aln@stpauls.com :

- Your name

- Branch of service in which you served

- The highest rank or rate attained

- Your year of graduation or years spent at Saint Paul's
Further, if you are aware of a classmate or friend who served, please send us any information you have
regarding that person including contact information. Any active military, please let us know when your
service ends, or upon retirement, in order to ensure that the accurate rank is denoted on the plaque.

Many thanks to the Friedman family and for our Alumni who have so bravely served the greatest country
the world has ever known.

NOTE: The plaque is updated annually, and the deadline for this year’s submission is Monday, November
14, 2022. The goal is to have the updated names available for display by our return to school the first
week in January 2023.

If you are not sure whether your name is on the plaque at this time, or for any additional questions,
please do not hesitate to contact Al Nastasi at aln@stpauls.com or 985 892-3200 ext 1971.
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Saint Paul’s School celebrated Homecoming during the week of September 26th. On Saturday, September
24th, the underclassmen celebrated with a Student Council sponsored dance in the Briggs Assembly
Center. Beginning on Monday, the ordinary uniform shirts were transformed daily into homecoming
theme wear: Music Monday, Tie Dye Tuesday, Twinsday Wednesday, Jersey Thursday, and Blue & Gold
Friday. During the school day on Friday, the students participated in field day activities and a joint pep
rally with Saint Scholastica Academy followed by the Homecoming game in Hunter Stadium against
Hammond High. In addition to the cheerleaders, dance team and The Marching Wolves, the court was
presented to the assembled students and faculties. Homecoming week concluded with the upper classmen
and their dates dancing the night away on Saturday, October 1.

Faculty members Ashley
Guillot, Liz Brett, and
Catherine Tonry participate
in Twinsday Wednesday.

Saint Paul’s students Gunnar Gavel ’24 and
Christopher Bonanno "27 mug for the camera

with Coach Mick Nunuz ’88 on Tie Dye
Tuesday.

Jersey Thursday was easy for these
football Wolves.

Saint John Baptist de La Salle...Pray For Us



Homecoming (continued)

The traditional court presentation took place at halftime of the game. Members of the court included:

Queen, Annabella Jones, daughter of Dr. Mark ‘93 and Anne Jones, is a senior at Saint
Scholastica Academy. She is a third-year member and co-captain of the Saint Paul’s Golden
Blues and was previously a member of the SSA Royalettes, where she helped her team win a
UDA national title. In addition to being in the ACT Over 30 Club, Annabella is also involved
in HOSA, SADD, Leo Club, and serves as the vice president of Key Club. Annabella is currently
a member of the Social Studies, Science, Latin, English, Mu Alpha Theta, and National Honor
Societies. She is an honor student and has received Alpha Honor Roll every year at SSA.
Annabella was nominated by Senior Daniel Roushar and escorted by senior Caleb Shaffet. Her
alumni escort from the Class of 1998 was Mr. David Billiot. David was a member of the varsity basketball and
track and field teams. He and his wife, Heather, live in Folsom and have four children: Austin 25, Reagan, Ryann,
and Rylee.

Julia Baker, of Jocelyn and Jonas Baker, is a senior at Saint Scholastica Academy. She is an active
member of the National, English, Mu Alpha Theta, Science, Latin, and Social Studies Honor
Societies. She participated in the 2022 District Literary Rally for environmental science and
placed fifth in her division. She was captain of the Royalettes dance team and is currently a
member of the Golden Blues, Color Guard, and Student Council. Julia has participated in many
clubs at SSA, including SADD and HOSA. She is an honor student and has received Alpha
Honor Roll every year. She was recently awarded the Be Brave Scholarship from Northshore
Academy of Dance. Julia Baker was nominated and escorted by senior Lucas Piazza. Her alumni
escort was Mr. Martin De Laureal, Class of 1998. Martin was a five-year varsity tennis letterman and journeyman
basketball player in 8 and 9 grade. He led the Student Hosts service organization his junior and senior years and
was a member of a number of other clubs and honor societies. Martin lives in New Orleans with wife Jeanne, and

3 boys: Tripp, Ashton, and Liam.

Lindsey Harrison, daughter of Blake and Rebecca Harrison, is a senior at Saint Scholastica
Academy. Lindsey is an honor student and has earned Alpha Honor Roll every semester at SSA.
She is a member of National Honor Society and Mu Alpha Theta, as well as the English,
Science, Social Studies, Latin and Art Honor Societies. In addition to being a member of Key
Club and the ACT Over 30 Club, she is also a SADD Club officer and is currently serving as
Public Relations Officer on the SSA Student Council Executive Board. Lindsey is a member of

the junior varsity tennis team and is currently a Saint Paul’s varsity cheerleader. She was
nominated and escorted by senior Ben Barousse. Her alumni escort from the Class of 1998 was
Mr. Brent LeGuin. Brent was a member of the baseball team and was captain of the football team. Brent and his

wife, Caroline, live in Covington and have two children: James and Elise.

Lilly Meredith, daughter of Christian Allis and Christopher and Abigail Meredith, is a senior at
Saint Scholastica Academy. She is a three-year member of Saint Paul’s varsity cheer team, and a
two-year member of SSA’s cheer team where she earned the UCA All American cheerleading
award and served as lieutenant. She has been a two-year member on SSA’s junior varsity tennis
team and also held the lieutenant officer position. Lilly is a member of SADD and Doves for Life.
She received the SSA Blue and White award for exemplary behavior and good grades and was

inducted into the National English and Art honor societies. She enjoys working and performing
service hours in the Covington community. Lilly is nominated by senior Jacob Davies and
escorted by senior Reece Seicshnaydre. She is escorted by Mr. Scott Gristina, an alumnus from the
Class of 1998. Scott was a multiyear member of the track and field program, and a five-year member of the soccer
team. He and his wife, Katherine, live in Mandeville and have three children: Gwyneth, and two future Wolves,
Lucas and Abram.



HOIIICCOIIliIlg (continued)

Alona Power, daughter of Hollie Ramirez and Gerald Power, is a senior at Saint Scholastica
Academy. Alona is a member of multiple SSA organizations such as the Key Club, SADD Club,
and Art Club. Alona is also a part of multiple honor society associations including the English
and Science Honor Societies. Additionally, she has participated in the Saint Paul's math
tournaments. While balancing her extracurricular activities she has also maintained a 4.2 GPA.
Alona is nominated and escorted by Sam Gold. Her Class of 1998 alumni escort is Mr. Matthew
Mauldin. Matthew was a multiyear varsity letterman in football and baseball. He and his wife,
T Jeanne, live in Covington and have two sons: Ben '25 and Nick '27.

Elliana Barker, daughter of Beau and Amanda Barker, is a junior at Saint Scholastica Academy.
Elliana is a member of many different organizations at SSA including SADD Club, Doves for
Life, and Key Club. Elliana has danced for over 13 years on various teams. She is co-captain of
the Golden Blues dance team. Outside of school Elliana serves as a volunteer in the Special
Friends organization at First Baptist Church. Elliana is nominated and escorted by junior Evan
Garvey. Her alumni escort is Mr. Patrick Alexius, Class of 1998. Patrick was a member of the
wrestling team, National Honor Society, French Club, Mu Alpha Theta, and served as a
Eucharistic Minister. He and his wife live in Mandeville and have two future Wolves: Landry
and Morgan.

Merrin Trahan, daughter of Christian and Alicia Trahan, is a junior at Saint Scholastica
Academy. She has been on the SSA varsity soccer team since her freshman year and was selected
Ist team All State her freshman year. Merrin has also played for the Mandeville Soccer Club elite
team for many years. She is an all-honors student and a four-year honor roll recipient at SSA.
Merrin is a current member of the following honor societies: Junior League, English, Mu Alpha
Theta, and Social Studies. She participates in SADD Club and Key Club. Merrin is nominated
by junior James Hardwick and escorted by junior Jacob Khashou. Her alumni escort from the
Class of 1998 is Mr. Chris Combs. Chris was a four-year letterman on the football team and
remains an active supporter of the Alumni Association. He and his wife, Michelle, live in
Covington with their nine children: Kaylee, Lyla, Matthew, William, Molly, Lucy, James, Luke
and Bowen.

by Jeaneen Schmitt

Pictured above is Saint Paul’s Homecoming Court with their escorts.




Homecoming Fan of the Week

Fan of the week is an award given by the cheer team to the most enthusiastic
member of the wolf nation each week. CORE pack member, Matthew Seal,
was recognized for his fervor at the homecoming game versus Hammond and
2 was named fan of the week! Saint Paul’s strives to live out the Lasallian core
principle of inclusive community as they support their football team and
fellow brothers in the CORE pack! Pictured at left is Matthew, left, with
Will Kitchen 23.

by Sam Gold 23

Grandparents Day

Saint Paul’s grandparents were out in full force to show love and support for their grandsons as evidenced
by the record turnout for Grandparent Day 2022. The traditional program held in the Briggs Assembly
Center on Friday, October 7 afforded the opportunity for grandparents to learn more about their
grandson’s academic experience at Saint Paul’s while spending quality time together making new
memories. During the program, senior Evan Leaber and Drew Bode reflected on the impact their

grandparents have had on their lives. The Mothers’ Club hosted this event for the students and their
families!

At left, staff member Mrs.
Carol Barcelona shares
the day with her
grandsons, Dominic and
Jude Barcelona. At right,
Jude Angelette enjoys his
time with grandmother
and former faculty
member Mrs. Denny
Charbonnet.

At left, Evan Leaber is
all smiles with his
grandmother, Mrs.
Elaine Musso.

At right, Jackson
Girouard enjoys his

8 time with his
grandparents.
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Oktoberfest 2022 was a grand success with beautiful weather, festive music and decorations, and plenty of
good times. German food including veal schnitzel, roasted chicken, truffle fries, grilled vegetables, and
coleslaw were featured. Also available were barbeque brats with sauerkraut, soft pretzels, and desserts of
German Chocolate cake and muffins. Live music from the band The Lederhomies entertained the crowd
with competitions in the Chicken Dance, Hogan’s Heroes, and stein holding contests. Additionally, nearly
100 auction items allowed guests to take a break from dancing for a little shopping. Thanks to all for

sponsoring Saint Paul’s signature event!

Super Krauts

BANNER

The Banner Way... A Better Way!

'’ DogAcademy

Fine Steins

'-BALDONE REINA
IDERMATOLOGY]

THE SKIN HEALTH CENTER

Tommy & Melissa

Salty Schnitzel

Ballard Brands

Brown Family Orthodontics

Center for Restorative
Breast Surgery, LLC

CORE Pack Parents-1

Cureington, Lenahan, &
Michel families

Gomez Pine Straw/Royal
Events Candles & Décor

Mannino’s Family
Practice Pharmacy

Michael & Aimee Plauche’

SG Northshore

The Streckfus Family

Ryan & Elizabeth Wall

Biggs Construction
Campo Better Living
Chick-fil-A Covington
Coquille Cottage B&B
CORE Pack Parents-2
David & Valeri Derbes
Rick & Victoria Fowler
Jimmy Club Day Camp
The Khoury Family
Manti Resources
Newfield Realty Group/
Schroeder Family
Chiropractic & Rehab
Tritonstone
Zephyr Anethesia

Jerome & Teri
Ramon

CHAMP:#GNE

MADISONVILLE, LA

Brew Crew

1-World Language
The Ankersen’s
Citizen’s Bank & Trust, Co

CJ Ladner State Farm Insurance

Chris & Angele du Passage

Beth Gavel

Dunbar & Liz Healy

Kennedy, Lewis, Renton &
Associates, Inc.

Todd & Claire McCormick

Olivier Orthodontics

Parish Concrete

Resource Bank

Todd & Norma Richard

Jason & Rita Rush
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All Not Single Ladies
Todd S. Brasuell, DDS
Pediatric Dentistry
Dan & Elinor Dorsey

Mike & Kim Dupré

Michael & Meredith
Hall

LA Custom Flooring

Darrell & Julie Longo

Northshore Anesthesia
Services, LLC

Jeff & Rochelle Redmond/
Daniel & Courtney
Dodson

Sawyer Orthodontics
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e 2 OKTOBER

he Banner Way... A Better Way!

¢ \

Super Kraut Sponsor Dog Academy guests enjoy the
festivities. Pictured above L-R are Jim Benson, DJ &
Sharon Latino, Yvette Benson, Laura and Joey
Smoorenburg.

Guests of Super Kraut sponsor Banner Ford include
Stephanie and Mark Crow, Rick and Tina Flick and
Nicolle Hoy.

Smiling faces were in abundance at Saint Paul’s
Oktoberfest. Picture above is St. Tammany Parish
President Mike Cooper, Kathy Truitt, Garrett, Tricia,
& Ernest Cooper.

. . Student Ambassadors assist with Oktoberfest. Pictured
{P‘ Thomas Simoneaux takes his role as above L-R are Jeromy Ferguson, Mitch Harrell, Joey Mire,

@ the chicken very seriously. Dylan Underwood, Justin Melancon, and Ian Anderson.
=g Page 16



Saint Paul’s 116 Year Old Theater

Y,

Saint Paul’s theater sustained damage from
b £ —. = I Hurricane Ida last year. The structural engineer

‘ oo = T - — theorized that a microburst hit the building and
T e _ - - == dislodged some of the support structures.
' ~ ' 1 | Emergency, but temporary, repairs were made to
allow use of the building for the remainder of last
school year. Upon further review, the engineer
discovered additional needs that may or may not
have been caused by the storm. The 116 years old

facility is showing its age.

In addition to the structural repairs, cosmetic
changes are being made which include: masonry

repairs to storm damaged walls and pointed up
o _ ) old mortar joints where needed; enclose several
Trevor Watkins inspects painting and repairs . .

windows in the backstage area that are no longer
needed; paint the interior and exterior; repairs to damaged drainage pipes and relocation of backstage
sinks; repairing of subfloor issues found in the basement; and replacement of the roof. We are currently in
negotiation with the insurance company to cover the expense of the roof; however, they only want to
patch it. We will eventually replace the roof whether the insurance covers it or not.

Finally, the building once again has bats. This has been a recurring problem. We hope to make it “bat-
proof” during the renovation project. Interested in helping with expenses to repair our beloved theater?

Click HERE.

Circa 1916

Current Structure
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https://www.stpauls.com/support/donate-now/

Marian Players

SIPPAULE.S MARLAN  PLANERS

Saint Paul’s Marian Players presents Agatha Christie’s
And Then There Were None. In this play, ten
unsuspecting strangers are lured by a mysterious host
to an isolated island. In the midst of their merriment,
they are each publicly accused of having committed
unspeakable crimes for which they were never
punished. When a party member dies, and tensions

, rise, they realize there might be a murderer among
%ﬁkm IVl them.

AND THEN Due to the renovations of the Alumni Memorial

Theater, the play is scheduled a little later than typical.
THEF\)E The production opens on Tuesday, November 29 with
a performance at 7:00pm, followed by shows on

WEF\)E Wednesday, November 30, Friday, and Saturday,

December 274 and 3™ all at 7:00pm. The following

week, performances are scheduled for Wednesday,
DIRECTED BY

December 7% through Saturday, December 10 at
| BARRETT BAUMGARTNER Tickets are currently on sale now at

7:00pm.
' heeps://ticketpeak.co/stpauls.

NOVEMBER

District Champs — Cross Country

On Friday, October 21, 2022, our Cross Country
Wolves captured the District 6-5A title in one of the
most closely contested races in several years. On a
beautiful day and course at Fontainebleau State Park,
the Wolves collectively fulfilled their assignments,
and the effort of the Pack landed us in a memorable
first place. Pictured L-R are team members Preston
Tate, Joseph Gagliano, Eddie d" Hemecourt, Henry
Englehardt, Tyson Burns, Dominic Muguira, and
Braden Magliolo. by Al Nastasi

47—
&

Page


https://ticketpeak.co/stpauls

Math Tournament

The 27% Annual Saint Paul’s Math Tournament was held on Saturday, September 24t across several
campus buildings: the Briggs Assembly Center, the cafeteria, and Benilde Hall. With one of the largest

ever tournaments, 421 students competed from twenty different schools.

The students were split into two divisions: magnet and non-magnet schools. Included in the magnet
school division were some top contenders from our private school sector: Catholic High Baton Rouge,
Episcopal School of Baton Rouge, Jesuit High School, and Saint Paul's School. It is customary for the
host school to compete in the top tier. Calculators are not allowed and current seniors did not participate.

Here are the results:

PreAlgebra, individual: Mitchell Plauche--honorable mention
Blaize Hastings--honorable mention
Algebra 1, individual: Christian Spalitta -- honorable mention
Geometry, individual: Perrin Duhe — 1°¢ place
Algebra 2, individual: Joey Mire -- 1%t place
Algebra 2, Team SPS: Bennett Barecca, Shawn Cooney, Joey Mire, and Joshua Pichon -- 1% place

Thanks to our Mu Alpha Theta moderators, Ms. Michelle Baudoin and Mrs. Susan Jordan and Math
teachers, Dr. Shannon d’Hemecourt, Mrs. Kitty Pellissier, Mr. Gabe Emerson ‘12, Mr. Grant Gussman,
Mr. Richard Pichon, and Mr. Alex Lacour for facilitating the tournament. Thanks also to teachers Mrs.
Kim Gardner for help with registration and Dr. Shawn Mullet ‘92 for the hospitality room setup.

by Susan Jordan

Fighting Math Wolves




Wolves for Tutoring

The Wolves for Tutoring is a club in which
Saint Paul’s students meet most days after
school at the West Saint Tammany YMCA

F

to help younger students with homework, C./H| L L|DWIAlT!clH
studying, and other activities. | T M
1[N, S.|T R/U/C T[0/R/S !
L 3

The club was founded by Saint Paul’s

LI LT
seniors Peter Verges and Ethan Wilson and R

R E|S PIONS IB
B P

is moderated by Saint Paul’s teacher Kim S O
Gardner. A B
7l ()
M, UN.

In their sophomore years, Peter and Ethan

noticed an absence of real mentor-tutors in Saint Tammany Parish. The pandemic had largely prohibited
Saint Paul’s students from serving the community, and the two students saw their opportunity to make a
difference through their love of knowledge and learning.

Read entire article.

Lasallian Days for Peace

H o The Annual International Lasallian Days for Peace (ILDP) ran
L) from September 21 through October 21. The first day coincides
' with the United Nations' International Day of Peace. This
New Pathways 16th annual event is themed “Building New Pathways for
vy for Peace = - . X 7, .
PV R . Y Peace.” The theme was inspired by both Pope Francis’ Fratelli
&\ al: ” Tutti and the events of the 46th General Chapter earlier this
International Lasallian year. ILDP is an initiative of the International Council of Young
Days for Peace w<sae | Lasallians (ICYL). Learn more about Young Lasallians

The month-long observance encourages study, reflection, prayer, and action. As former Superior General
Brother Alvaro Rodriguez Echeverria said concerning ILDP: Peace is possible if each of us gets involved.
It is possible when we place persons above things. It is possible if we make God's plan for humankind our
own plan. May this event bring peace, especially to those most in need! Please join the Retired Brothers
who daily pray the following official Lasallian Prayer for Peace: We pray to You, Lord, God of life and
God of those who hope! Listen to our prayer for the whole world, for peace among all peoples, for
prosperity in all lands. We pray to You that evil may be overcome and that all wars may end. We pray to
you especially for the members of our Lasallian Family, who suffer from war, injustice and intolerance and
for the children and young people who are poor and neglected. We pray too, God, for peace in our lives;
in our towns, in our schools, in our families and in our own hearts. We pray for a peace that the world
cannot give us. We pray for a peace that will make us whole and transform us into ambassadors of justice
for your sake. Lord, give us Your peace!
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Easy Ways to Give Back!

NO MORE CLIPPING Office

amazon DEPOT
You shop. Amazon gives

a5

Box Tops for Education continues to be an easy way to earn money for Saint Paul’s. The traditional clip
box tops have been replaced with an easy-to-use app. All you have to do is buy Box Tops participating
products (like Cheerios!) and scan your grocery receipt. Box Tops are worth $.10 each and twice a year,
our school receives a check. Download Box Tops for Education app HERE. Use this referral code
R2606QQ0 when you sign up and you’ll get 20 Bonus Box Tops when you scan your first receipt now
through 05/31/2023, while supplies last!

AmazonSmile allows you to purchase items from Amazon.com and a portion of your purchase will be
donated to the non profit of your choice. Please use this LINK and Saint Paul’s School will receive these
donations.

Office Depot will donate 5% of your qualifying purchase back to Saint Paul’s School. At checkout, give
the cashier number 70041640 and we will receive the donation. Can’t remember the number ? Just ask
the cashier to look up the school code for Saint Paul’s School in Covington and they can apply the
purchase.

NO MORE CLIPPING

Office

amazon DEPOT
You shop. Amazon gives

a5

The Str engtb of the Wolf Tracks is a publication of The Saint Paul’s School in
Wolf is the Pack Covington, Louisiana, a Lasallian Catholic school for boys,
‘grades 8-12.

Publisher: Danielle Pilié Lavie
development@stpauls.com
985-892-3200 ext 1270
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Live Jesus in Our Hearts...Forever.
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